
February 21, 2023 
 

Meeting Time:   12:00 p.m. 
Meeting Place:   Rossville Town Park Pavilion 
Lunch Provided By:  Kathy Michael 
Members Present:   17 members present 
 

1. Rod Miller called the meeting to order.  Thank you Kathy Michael for providing the 
meal.  Minutes from the previous meeting was approved as presented. 

2. Treasurer’s Report: 
Checking Acct:  $11,657.09 
Savings Acct:  $13,694.90 
11 Month CD:  $10,195.97 

 

Old Business: 
1. Coupon Book Update:  It was questioned whether to change printers due to the cost 

vs actual funds raised 
2. Thank you notes were read from Coach Kids and the Rossville Middle/High School for 

the academic banquet. 
3. Membership Packets were due February 10, 2023. 

 

New Business: 
1. Ben Rodkey is working with Redline to possibly have an antique tractors and new 

equipment show area. 
2. Grand Marshal suggestion-RHS girls’ basketball team 
3. Rita Betts questioned whether to resume giving a floral or plant welcome gift to new 

businesses it town.  Rebecca Hebein has agreed to resume this. 
  
Summer’s End Festival Committees: 

 Advertising—Rita Betts and Mandy Murray will be handling the advertising this year.  
The adverting levels will remain the same. 

 Booths—Jessica Heater reported she has approximately 20 vendors.  She gave an 
update on the Bubble Party.  It would cost $650.00 for 2 hours plus a $150.00 travel 
fee.  It would be after the car show from 400 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.  Pat McIlrath made a 
motion to have the bubble party, seconded by Rebecca Hebein, and the motion 
passed.  Barry Weinstein, Big Bounce Company, contacted her about bringing 
inflatables back to the festival.  The group was in favor of her moving forward with this 
and negotiate for possibly 20%.  Jessica also had information for a magician. 

 Car Show—Roger Gregory stated the flyer will soon be ready for the car show. 

 Parade—There was discussion of the grand marshal for this year. 

 Fireworks—The contract with Phil Ramsey and Ramsey Pyrotechnics has been 
signed.  It will be for $5000.00.  Rita Betts has paid the deposit.  The fireworks 
containers will be going out soon. 

 Parking—Adrian Tedder stated the Boy Scouts are available to park vehicles. 

 Trash Pick-up—Adrian Tedder is still seeking help with pick-up. 

 Porta Pots—Pat McIlrath stated the handwashing stations and porta pots have been 
ordered.  

 

There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned to 
Tuesday, March 21, 2023 at 12:00 p.m. at the Rossville Town Park Pavilion.  Rita Betts 
will be providing a light meal. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
       Rod Miller, Co-President 
       Pat McIlrath, Secretary 

 


